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Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting for the Parish of Barling Magna, held on Thursday 10th May 2018 in The Barling Magna Parish Hall, Little Wakering Road, Barling Magna, commencing at 7.05 p.m.

Present:   	Councillors Clark, Cohen, Edmunds and Steptoe.

Apologies:	Councillors Ashdown, Bond, Gardiner and Pearmain.
District Councillors Lucas-Gill, Mcpherson and Williams 

Attending:	County and District Councillor Steptoe
	2 residents
		I. King (Parish Clerk)
	 	

MINUTES

1. To appoint the Chairman of the Annual Parish Meeting.
In accordance with the Local Government Act 1972 Councillor Cohen, being the Chairman of the Parish Council for 2017/18, presided.

2. To receive, consider and approve the minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on 11th May 2017.
a. Proposed Councillor Cohen, seconded Councillor Edmunds that the minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on 11th May 2017 be approved. Carried unanimously.

3. To receive the Chairman’s annual report for the 2017/18 year.
a. Councillor Mandy Cohen presented her report, as appended to these minutes.

4. An opportunity for residents to raise any matters of interest or concern and to share ideas for the improvement of the quality of life of residents of the parish; to include a discussion of neighbourhood planning.
a. Councillor Cohen described the stages of the Neighbourhood Planning process, with an outline of the potential advantages and disadvantages.  A robust Neighbourhood Plan would enable residents to challenge any proposed development of land with greater weight. However it would be necessary to indicate some land as preferred for development and the process of neighbourhood planning was complex, costly and with no guarantee of the required participation of residents.  The matter would be subject to a local referendum.
b. Residents present mentioned the importance of better planning for community infrastructure alongside any new development, for example GP surgeries and school places.  Councillor Steptoe listed the agencies responsible for these services: however, it was not possible to compel them to increase local capacity.  Developers were usually required to contribute towards infrastructure as a condition of planning consent. The new Hinguar School in Shoeburyness was cited as an example.


5.   To close the meeting.
a. The Chairman thanked residents for attending and contributing and she then closed the meeting at 7.25pm.



Appendix

ANNUAL REPORT OF THE CHAIRMAN OF BARLING MAGNA PARISH COUNCIL FOR THE YEAR 2017/18, PRESENTED BY COUNCILLOR MANDY COHEN

I think it is fair to say that the past year has been an exciting one and one in which a great deal of progress has been achieved.

Our Clerk, Ivan King having very bravely taken on the role of our Parish Clerk and Responsible Financial Officer has gallantly met all the various and diverse challenges that have been thrown at him from topping up the water system at the village hall to unravelling the mysteries of the internal audit and daunting data protection.  During the year Ivan  embarked upon the CILCA course (Certificate in Local Council Administration) in which I am sure he will excel thus hopefully paving the way for our council to move towards achieving higher status which will in turn bring further benefits to the parish.  Our thanks go to Ivan for all his hard work and support which has been above and beyond our expectations 

The summer of 2017 heralded our first Barling Fun Dog Show.  The show was held on the 15th July at the Wild Life Reserve.  Despite the typically inclement British weather we were rewarded with good numbers attending many of whom entered their pets into the various competitions which were held in the spirit of good fun.  There were stalls, demonstrations and of course refreshments served by our hard working volunteers.  Not only was this a great community event but it raised monies for worthy causes as well.  Our thanks go to all who made this fun event possible. 

With the autumn came the ever popular Village quiz which was held in November.  The Quiz received huge support, was once again a “sell-out” and a great success.

2017 once again saw the award of the prestigious Green Flag to the Wild Life Reserve.  This can never be taken for granted nor under-estimated and huge thanks are in order to all those Councillors and Volunteers who made this possible.  The Reserve remains a popular venue for both residents and non-residents alike.  It is unique haven nestled in the heart of our lovely village.  Indeed in March of this year the wild life reserve received a mention in the national press when an amazing photograph of a tiny dunnock feeding a huge baby cuckoo was featured in prestigious journals including I believe,  The Times. The photograph, which was taken by a resident of Great Wakering on a visit to the wild life reserve was the winning entry in the annual Essex Wildlife photographic competition for 2017. 

With the assistance of a public works loan and a most welcome grant from Essex County Council works finally commenced on the major refurbishments of the village hall.  The works continued throughout the summer and into the autumn.  Essential roofing works were undertaken, lintels replaced, and the building was redecorated inside and out.  Gas was piped to the hall which paved the way for the introduction of central heating with the installation of a boiler and new radiators this being a major factor in ensuring that the hall would be more comfortable and welcoming for visitors.   The previously closed up stage area was re-opened and renovated and new flooring was fitted throughout.  The building was fitted with new alarm systems and a CCTV system and new comfortable, attractive chairs were purchased for the hall.  It was possible to open the doors of the hall before Christmas upon the occasion of the Frost Fayre so that visitors could come and see the improvements and use the amenities.   There have been ongoing improvements to the area around the hall with the cutback of foliage and now the added attraction of our floral boat which it is hoped will host changing displays through the seasons to brighten everyone’s day and perhaps bring a smile to a face or two.  Our thanks go to all those Councillors, who made this possible.

There are plans to continue with further improvements to improve the appearance of the area surrounding the hall including the driveway and car parking area.  Further, with the ongoing  support of Essex County Council  in  grant funding there are plans to refurbish both the kitchen and  toilet areas of the hall which will make it an even more pleasant and attractive place to visit.  Already bookings have started to come through and it is to be hoped that it will not be long before the hall is a well-established popular venue for parties and events.

Barling is gaining a reputation as the place to visit at Christmas and 2017 lived up to expectations with amazing displays which attracted visitors from far and wide.  So many residents now take part that there hardly seems to be a dwelling that does not display a reindeer or a Christmas tree – it is truly spectacular.  However, with so many of the residents taking part it continues to become increasingly challenging to judge the Christmas lights competition and the winners of the 2017 prizes were certainly well deserved.
As is our tradition the Parish Council funded the gift of Christmas hampers to a number of residents and sincere thanks go to those involved in the preparation and delivery of those hampers.  The letters and messages received from many of the recipients of those hampers illustrate just how much they are appreciated.

The end of 2017 was also marked by the Citizen of the Year competition and this year it was awarded to Peter Shaw in recognition of his massive support and voluntary work at the Wildlife Reserve.  Thanks go to The Castle Inn for allowing us to make the presentation of the award at the Beer and Carols evening at The Castle pub which was, as always a great evening.

Early 2018 saw the innovation of library boxes in the parish and Cllr. Bond seized on this idea with enthusiasm making boxes for various stations around the village.  Our thanks go to Cllr. Bond.

2018 also saw a Councillor of long standing step down from her role.  Ivy Knight has worked tirelessly in the parish for something like 15 years during which time Ivy chaired the Council on something like 3 occasions.  Ivy has been passionate in her support of local causes not least of all the wild life reserve to which she remains committed.  Huge and sincere thanks go to Ivy for all her hard work during her time as a Councillor of the Parish. 
Congratulations are due to our Vice-Chair, Mike Steptoe on his recent re-election to the district council.

It has been an exciting and fulfilling year to be the Chairman and my thanks go to Ivan and to the team of  Parish Councillors who each with their special individual talents,  have worked together to make it all possible.

Doubtless the remainder of 2018 and 2019 will bring its own challenges – data protection, street lighting and planning matters to name but a few but I am sure that the Parish Council as a team will work together to support the residents and do all in its power to maintain the village.

So, we can look forward to the forthcoming year with enthusiasm – aside from the planned ongoing improvements to the hall there will be a new bus shelter at Mucking Hall Road and your Parish Council has many ideas for events and projects such as Anglia in Bloom, quiz nights, historic trails, and fun events which it is to be hoped will be enjoyed by many of the residents. 


 *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  



